GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

12/07/09

Minutes of Meeting

In attendance:
Sally Nicholson, Caroline Mills, Scott Ogle, Danielle Gori, Bo Campbell (left early), Steve Baker (left early), David Carter, Tim St. Clair, Jay Mappus
Members:
George Furr
Meeting called to order approximately 6:10 P.M.
· Steve Baker recommended Samantha Smith for the position of Treasurer. Tim St. Clair will review the bylaw procedures required for her approval. Club realizes that Monday, Wednesday and Thursdays as not good evening for her to meet. New administration can decide optimal time to meet next year, may not be Monday night.
· Bo Campbell submitted a proposal for racers’ volunteer involvement in the club. The proposal, attached hereto as Exhibit A, was presented and voted on.  Motion introduced and passed.
· Discussed George Furr’s nomination for Presidency. Since it is past the annual election, Tim St. Clair will review the bylaw procedures as above for his approval. If approved, Danielle volunteered to remain as membership chair until not later than the end of January.
· Jay Mappus explained that the roles remaining to fill are Treasury and Membership should George be elected President. He will circulate a request for candidates with the membership and has gleaned a short list from the membership roster.

· The Donaldson kiosk / communication board will begin after recruiting for the board in complete. Probably in January per Jay Mappus

· Approval of contributions was tabled for next board meeting.

· Sally Nicholson expressed concern and disappointment in the Board’s participation in our efforts to staff the helmet fittings for Gateway Elementary. Especially since the Board voted specifically to support it. The fitting must be done during work hours while kids are at the school making it challenging to staff. 
· Caroline Mills expressed the need for women representation on the Board with strong support. Any suggestion for role changes was withdrawn. 
· Caroline Mills felt the Salvation Army Boys and Girls fitting would be adequately staffed with 20-40 people. 

· Jay Mappus shared per Charles Lyle that the window decals have not arrived but will alert us once they do.
· Jay Mappus per an email from Bill Dingledine read that Bill is requesting name of people that would be good as a planning team to create a “ride leader training” program. Tim St. Clair and Danielle Gori volunteered.

· Sally Nicholson shared that a nine-hour Traffic Skills course will be held Feb. 7th for $50 admission.

· David Carter states that the web site is getting numerous monthly visitors.

EXHIBIT A

RACE TEAM POLICY

1. Any individual who is licensed by USA Cycling to race on a team/club sponsored by the Greenville Spinners Bicycle Club (“GSBC”) must be a member of the GSBC.

2. Either
a. Each member of the sponsored race team/club must assist with one GSBC-sponsored event, e.g. help with TT, volunteer for Safety Foundation, lead a Donaldson C ride, help with Cross State tour or other Spinners’ touring ride, etc.; or
b. The team/club must organize a USAC-sanctioned race or training series.
3. Each sponsored team shall designate a leader who reports to the race team chair of the GSBC as follows:

a. on February 1 of each year with a written roster verifying that all racers are USAC-licensed and members of GSBC
b. by December 31 of each year with a report verifying their respective racers’ GSBC involvement or the team’s race organization.
 
